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At Exford, these qualities are really important: 

 Respect Kindness Personal Best  

é and itõs up to all of us to show them every day in 

every thing we say and every thing we do! 
 

Principal: Ms Lisa Campo                Phone: 9743 5025        
exford.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au     

 

             NEWSLETTER 2017 No.10 (Term 2, 201 7) 
Thursday 22 June 2017 

 

You are represented on School Council by:  
Parents:   Adele ( Olivia &  Alexander), Amanda (Caitlyn, Ava & Hayley), Belinda 
(Nicholas and Kade), Jacki  (Claire ),  Jenny (Aimee), Ka ty (Adele & Hamish),  
Sarah (Lily & Oscar), Sharon (Charlie & Archie) and Susan (Jessica).   
EPS Community:   Graham    
Staff:    Ms Campo, Mrs Farrugia, Mr Parker  and Mr Bright  
 

Follow this link to Exfordõs YouTube Channel 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRQsi70kyo0V7OFJsBcOF3w  

 

Ms Campoõs News... 
 

 

 Our Ovalégreat to see progress! 
Weather permitting, the synthetic surface will be laid on our  school oval 
and all the finishing touches completed  during the holidays. Itõs been a long 
process and our community has coped with the situation as patiently as we 
could éand we all look forward to the oval being open for play on Tuesday 
18 July, the chil drenõs first day of school.   
 

Seesaw and the Semester One report  
Semester One reports will be sent home on Thursday 29 June, the second 
last day of term.  As we have said in earlier newsletters, the written report 
will be purely summative, providing the progression point scores against the 
standards outlined in the new Victorian Curriculum.  Each curriculum area, 
for example, English, Mathematics, the Arts etc, will have an outline of the 
semesterõs content and the progression score only.  There will not be 
accompanying teacher comments, as all this information is now released 
continually through Seesaw.  There will be a general comment only, 
accompanied by a graphic showing the scales for Attendance, home 
reading, behaviour etc.  There will be a detailed explanatory letter 
included in the report envelopes for parents.  
If you have misplaced your Seesaw access code, please contact Mrs Kun in 
the Office and she will send it home to you again.  
 

We hope you enjoy looking at your childrenõs achievements! 
 

 

 

Cut out & stick me to the fridge!  
 

% ---% ---% ---% ---% ---% --- 
 

Dates to Remember:  
Please add them to your calendar! 

 

2017 Dates 
 

Term 2 Dates 
 

Monday 26 June  

Year Prep ð 4 Excursion to Geelong ð 
GSODA performance of  
ôThe Little Mermaidõ 

NO CANTEEN SERVICE TODAY 
 

Wednesday 28 June  

Canteen - Red Food Day 
 

Thursday 29 June  

Semester 1 Reports sent home 
 

Friday 30 June  

End of Term 2  

Pyj ama Day - $2 donation  
 

2:10 pm ð Assembly 

2:30 pm Dismissal  
 
 

Term 3 Dates 
 

Monday 17 July  

Final Pupil Free Day (No 4) 

Staff  only attend this day  

 

Tuesday 18 July  

Day 1 of Term 3 for children  
 

Opera Oz Performance ð ôThe Magic 
Fluteõ 

 

Our oval is open for business (we 
hope ð weather permitting! !) 

 

Monday 4 ð Tuesday 5 September  

Year 2 Lady Northcote Camp 
 

Monday 11 ð Wednesday 13 Sept 

Year 3 Phillip Island Camp 
 

Monday 18 ð Wednesday 20 Sept  

Year 4 Phillip Island Camp 
 
 
 

 
 
 

http://www.exfordps.vic.edu.au/
mailto:exford.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCRQsi70kyo0V7OFJsBcOF3w#_blank


 

Last day of Term 2  
A reminder that the end of Term 2 is approaching 
quickly and school will finish on Friday 30 June at 2:30 
pm, with an Assembly at 2:10 pm.  Children and staff 
are invited to come in their pyjamas as a Fundraising 
activity, the cost is $2 to our FR savings.     
 

2018 Enrolment Forms  
Thank you to the families who have returned their 
enrolment forms for little ones beginning at school next 
year. From the start of Term 3, we begin our planning 
for the following year and complete an enrolment 
prediction exercise for the Department in early August.  
 

 If you are yet to return your childõs 
forms, we would appreciate them by 
the end of this term or the  start of next 
term, please.   
 

Stay tunedé Year 6s to Carlton FC 
Next term, our Year 6s will have the opportunity to 
attend a wellbeing session at the Carlton FC, thanks to 
Eynesbury for the opportunity.  
This session is a free one and we will send home notes 
after the holiday.  
 

GSODA excursion 
Here are some reminders for our GSODA excursion on 
Monday 26 June. 
 

¶ 8.45am Students to arrive at school  

¶ 9.00am Excursion buses will depart the s chool 

¶ 2 pm        Buses depart from GSODA 

¶ 3.15pm Buses and children will return to school,                        
                     
. 

Children are required be in  full school uniform and need 
to bring their play -lunch and drink in one plastic bag 
and lunch and drink in a second plastic bag.  Please  
label  both plastic bags clearly  with the childõs name and 
class.  It is best if disposable containers, plastic bags 
and pop-tops/primas are packed.  School bags will not 
be taken on the bus.  
 
 

Opera Oz incursion  
Opera Oz are booked to return for an encore 
perfo rmance on the first day of Term 3 ð Tuesday 18 
July, thanks to the families who have returned their 
studentsõ notes and payments on time .  
 

PBL Open Afternoons  
Our Year Prep and Year 4 students have Open afternoons 
planned to share their PBL work . 
The Year 4 students had their Open afternoon from 3 pm this 
afternoon and the Year Prep students have their Open 
afternoon next Wednesday 28 June from 3:30 ð 5:30 pm.  
Weõd love to see our Year Prep and 4 families come along.   
 

Year 4  PBL Open Afternoon  
Our Year 4 students held their Open Afternoon this 
afternoon to share their sustainable houses with their 
families.  The students have been focusing on Sustainability 
in their Project Based Learning and were tasked with 
designing and independently creating houses which were as 
sustainable as science could make them. The presentations I 
was lucky enough to hear (thanks Mia, Caleb and Isabel!) 
impressed me with how well informed they were and how 
passionate the children all felt about this very important 
subject which affects us all now and into the future.  
 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 



Student Activities  
Here are some photos of our students and their recent 
achievements. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

Jeremy 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Lunch time Knitting Club  
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

  
 

 

 

The blanket squares are coming along, we have the first 
blanket being stitched together.  Our Knitting Club kids 

are learning new skills, developing patience and 
perseverance and their hard work will create  blankets for 

one of our  local charities.  

 
 

 

Art work from the Year 4s  

 
 

 

 
 

 

  
 
 

 

 



Attendance é Every Day Counts  
 

Did you know that:  
 

If your child has missed 5 days or less this  school year.  

This will support your child to achieve their best at school ð 
academically and personally.  
 

If your child has missed more than 10 days this school year.  

The amount of time your child is missing will impact on their 
learning and their friendships.  
 

If your child has missed more than 15 days this school year.  

Your child is missing so much time from school that it will be 
extremely difficult for them to keep  up with their learning, 
their friendships and to feel connected to school.  
 

 

Each week at Assembly, we recognise the classes who hae the 
most punctual students and we also acknowledge the classes 
who have the greatest student attendance.  This information 
is then shared in our fortnightly newsletter.  
 

Congratulations to  these classes for having 
perfectly punctual classes  ð 

 

Week of Monday 5 June 
¶ Year 1/2 Monagle, Year 1/2 Wurf, Year 5 Ciantar  and 

Year 6 Graham 
 

Week of Monday 12 June 
¶ Year 1/2 Ambrose, Year 1/2 Monagle, Year 1/2 Roe, Year 

4 Humphries and Year 5 Ciantar   
 

 

Exfordõs BEST Attendance Award 
trophy goes to é  
 

Week of Monday 5 June  

¶ Year 1/2 Wurf  and Year 4 Humphries  
 
Week of Monday 12 June  

¶ Year 1/2 Roe (again!)  and Year 3 Anderson  
 

A reminder that all holiday absences (3+ days) require 
an Absence Learning Plan, developed with your childõs 
teacher and signed by the Principal or Assistant 
Principal to cover your childõs absence. 
 

Fundraising News  

 

 

 

Our 2017 target isé  
 

$18, 000 - $25, 000. 

Our Tally so faré $4,405.57 
 
Our Fundraising efforts work hand in hand with our ICT 
budget to provide our kids with iPads, laptops and other 
technologies.    
 

McDonalds Burger Night  ð thanks to all 

the families who had a McDonalds dinner last night, 
we raised $236.55. Thank you to McDonalds Melton 
for supporting our school.  
 

Pyjama Day  ð the last day of school will be 

a Pyjama Day to get us ready for some lazy days in 
the holidays.  Children are invited to come to school 
in their pyjamas and to donate $2 to our Fundraising 
efforts.  
 

Term 3 Fundraising  
Tonyõs Pies order forms will be sent home after 

the holidays on Tuesday 18 July 

¶ Due back Tuesday 1 August 

¶ Delivery ð due approx. Tues 15 Aug (TBC) 
 

Walkathon  ð date to be confirmed ð Week 4 

approx 
 

Happy Bi r t hdays!!   
To our students who celebrated their birthdays 

from  22 June ð 19 July  
Tidus, Hayden L,  Ella R, Mason G, 
Taleah B, Allyson, Olivia L, Alex W, 
Ryley A, Erik, Ashton,  Sarah Mc, 
Ayla, Soren, Elsie, Aaron M, Morgan, 
Aritrika, Nathaniel, Jessica C, 
Sachkirat, Noah F, Chloe B, Haylie 

W, Rachel T, Nicholas L, Elle D, Aiden T, Thomas 
K, and Olivia M.  

 
     Happy Birthday to you!!   

   Happy Birthday to you,                                       
   Happy Birthday dear 
kids,     

   Happy Birthday to you!  
  

We love celebrating birthdays at 
school, making a fuss over the 
child who is celebrating and birthday  
cup-cakes are always  welcome!  We also love for 
birthday children to visit us in the Office for a 
sticker and birthday song  and this is posted into 
Seesaw.    
 

Having birthdays at school is a very special event 
and if your child is absent on their birthday, they 
miss out on a ll the fuss made over them.    
 

Hope you enjoy reading our 

newsletter! 
Please see the pages from : 
¶ A selection of colour poems from our Year 

1/2 students  

¶ Mr Gundryõs page from Year 6G 

¶ Ms Ciantarõs page on the Lightning 
Premiership day on Friday 16 June  

                 J  Ms Campo 
 



 

Year 1/2 Colour Poems  
Our Year 1/2 students have been writing colour poems ð here is a selection for your reading pleasure!  

 

 
 

Harrison - Year 1/2 Ambrose 

 
 

Chloe - Year 1/2 Gashi 

 
 

Zain - Year 1/2 Wurf  

 
 

Jack - Year 1/2 Roe 

 
 

Annika - Year 1/2 Wurf   

 
 

Mia ð Year 1/2 Ambrose  

 
 

Jessie-Lee - Year 1/2 Wurf  

  
Heidi - Year 1/2 Monagle 

 
 

Julian - Year 1/2 Roe 

 
 

Ryan - Year 1/2 Gashi 

 
 

Cailin - Year 1/2 Monagle 

 
 

Phoebe - Year 1/2 Roe 

 
 

 Allyson - Year 1/2 Monagle 

 
 

Heath - Year 1/2 Ambrose 

 
 

Tamika - Year 1/2 Gashi 



 
 

Hamish - Year 1/2 Roe 

 
 

Zaylen ð Year 1/2 Gashi 

 
 

Anna W- Year 1/2 Monagle 

 
 

Jordan ð Year 1/2 Ambrose 

 
 

Maddy - Year 1/2 Gashi 

 
 

Eva - Year 1/2 Roe 

 
 

Tidus - Year 1/2 Monagle 

 
 

Isabelle - Year 1/2 Wurf  

 
 

Gracie - Year 1/2 Roe 

 
 

Elodie - Year 1/2 Wurf  

 
 

Raisa - Year 1//2 Gashi  

 
 

Charlie - Year 1/2 Ambrose 

 
 

Joshua C - Year 1/2 Ambrose 

 
 

Harry - Year 1/2 Monagle 

 
 

Toby - Year 1/2 Wurf  


